
 September, 2023 

And Pharaoh said, I will let you go, that ye may sacrifice to the LORD 

your God in the wilderness; only ye shall not go very far away: intreat 

for me. Exodus 8:28 

Pharaoh did not want the Hebrews to get too far from his reach so he would not 

lose control of them.  In the same way, many friends and family will respond 

when you are saved by the sacrifice of Christ.  OK, you can go to church, but 

don’t go too far; don’t join a Bible study or go to a Bible institute.  Read your 

Bible, but don’t speak to others about it! 

 

In the School 

We started a new school year in August. Man, is that a lot of work!  Preparing 

for a new year with books, materials, uniforms, etc.  We have five new students 

this year to share Christ with.   

Each day is started with songs, Bible lessons, and memory work.  The teachers 

were amazed at how many students remembered the verses from last year.  

Please pray with us that the Word will work in the hearts of these students.  So 

far, two students have a testimony of salvation.  We now have students in K-4th 

grade.  

Please pray for Jaziel, one of our students.  He has an eye problem and is 

waiting for surgery, and he has epilepsy.  Last week, he had a severe seizure in 

class.  

God’s House 

The church is not growing fast, but little by little, we see them come in.  One 

new man that has been to several services is Mario as far as I can tell, he has no 

idea what salvation is.  Please pray that he will hear the gospel and respond to 

the call of the Saviour! 

We also have a new family that lives on the edge of town that comes when it is 

possible.  The father works in town and tries to make every service, but there is 

no easy way for the family to get into town.  We run both vehicles in other 

directions and can’t get to where they live.  Please pray that the Lord would give 

me wisdom on making it possible for the whole family to make services. 

The Property 

I am afraid we ran out of money building the guardhouse on the property.  We 

still need to bring electricity onto the property, and the first bid we received for 

that work was over $10,000.  We also need to finish the bathroom and kitchen 

sink along with the septic and water lines. 

 

I didn’t estimate all the costs well and so I ask the Lord and all of you to please 

forgive me.  The well is in, but I did not know that a pump would be another 

$5000 dollars.   

 

Please pray with us for the salvation of those we meet and those in our church 

and home.  Please pray for salvation for Javier, Mario, Eliseo, Celina, Madeline, 

Emeli, and many others. 

 

  

Thank You for Praying!  God bless you all! 

Your missionaries in Siguatepeque, Honduras, 

The Snyders 


